Meeting Notes – Jun. 20, 2023

Rotarian Honored for Years of Service

The LaFayette Rotary Club met at noon on Tuesday, June 20, 2023.  We were thrilled to have former Rotarian Sid Lockhart in attendance.  Rotarian Dori Harmon presented him with a small plaque commemorating his 28 years of Rotary service.

LaFayette Rotarians Learn About Extension Service

Rotarian Maci Harmon was responsible for today's program and invited Rachel Snoddy, county coordinator for the Chambers County Extension Service, to be our speaker.  The Extension Service is an outreach of Auburn University and Alabama A&M, both land grant universities.  The Extension Service has an office in every county of Alabama and reaches one-third of Alabama residents with their service.  There are four main areas of service provided by the Extension Service: agriculture; forestry, wildlife, and natural resources; family and consumer sciences; and economic and community development.

Here in Chambers County, the Extension Service engaged 1,151 youth in their 4-H programs and activities in 2021, the latest year for which numbers are available.  The Chambers County Extension service provides summer camps and science projects for students.  Their office has doubled in size recently, going from four employees to eight.  Their philosophy is to improve the life of our citizens. They are located on the square, across from the courthouse.

Ms. Snoddy also updated us on the Wellness Center.  The On-Med Telehealth Care Station is up and running.  In addition to the telehealth services, they focus on health education and wellness.

On June 29, 2023, the Extension Service is hosting a meeting to allow citizens to express their concerns so that the Extension Service can make sure they are meeting the grassroots needs of the community.  The meeting will begin at 10:30 CST at the Alfa Building.  Lunch will be served.  The public is invited.
